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March 8, 2023 

To: Kristopher Kuntz, Housing Manager (Anthem) and David Ries, Director of Behavioral Health and Housing 

Supports (SFHP) 

 

CC: Carissa Avalos, Regional Program Manager (Anthem); Hanan Obeidi, Vice President of Health Services 

Programs (SFHP); Ed Ortiz, Consultant (SFHP) 

 

The City and County of San Francisco (CCSF) is eager to submit proposals and receive funding from our local 

Managed Care Plan partners through the Housing and Homelessness Incentive Program (HHIP).  With these 

incentive funds, CCSF will be able to resource projects that will greatly enhance efforts in San Francisco to 

address homelessness and housing insecurity, and keep people housed through housing supports and 

access to high quality health care.  

Enclosed are the two HHIP proposals that CCSF has prioritized at this time. These proposals were developed 

and supported by the CCSF Departments of Homelessness and Supportive Housing (HSH), Department of 

Public Health (DPH), Human Services Agency (HSA) and the Mayor’s Office. CCSF internally reviewed gaps in 

services where these new resources can address the unmet needs of the community. These proposals were 

further developed in partnership with representatives from Anthem and San Francisco Health Plan. We trust 

that these two proposals will help CCSF meet many of the HHIP measures, support CCSF’s efforts to address 

homelessness in San Francisco through housing supports and access to high quality health care and improve 

CCSF’s ability to meet the overall goals of HHIP.  

Thank you for the opportunity to submit proposals for HHIP and for your investment. We look forward to 

your response. For questions, contact Bernadette Gates at #628-233-8266 or bernadette.gates@sfdph.org. 

Sincerely,  

 

Hali Hammer, MD  

Director of Ambulatory Care, San Francisco Health Network   
 

Anna Pineda    

Deputy Director, Economic Support & Self Sufficiency, San Francisco Human Services Agency 
 

Noelle Simmons 

Chief Deputy Director, San Francisco Department of Homelessness and Supportive Housing 


